Board of Education Special Meeting
Deer Trail School District 26)
Conference Room
130 Second Avenue
Deer Trail, Colorado
April 1, 2020
1:00PM

“The mission of Deer Trail School District 26J is to provide an education within a safe
environment that empowers students to develop a foundation and understanding in becoming
lifelong learners, while embracing the qualities of respect, responsibility and follow-through to
become productive members of society.” ~Every Student, Every Day

Call to Order

Roll Call

Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of the Agenda-Addition/Deletions
Superintendent Report

Incidence of COVID-19 Discussion
Adjourn

NAME W=

Please be advised that not more than 10 people can meet in one place. The public wanting to attend
this meeting may do so via Zoom meeting.

Join Zoom Meeting
https://zoom.us/i/4450827070

Meeting ID: 445 082 7070

One tap mobile
+13462487799,,4450827070# US (Houston)
+16699006833,,4450827070# US (San Jose)

Dial by your location
+1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)
+1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose)
+1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)
+1 929 205 6099 US (New York)
+1 253 215 8782 US
+1 301 715 8592 US
Meeting ID: 445 082 7070
Find your local number: https://zoom.us/u/adzbhnirAp




Deer Trail School District 26J
Board of Education

Special Meeting of the Board of Education
April 1, 2020 at1:00 PM

President Mike Geesen called the meeting to order at 1:01 PM. All the BOE members
were present-Christel McNeil by electronic device. Also in attendance: BJ Buchmann,
Nanci Sweet and Hayley Whitehead in person. Phillip Donovan, Seandra Humbert, Tyler
and Robin by electronic device.

MOTION: Candice Reed made the motion to approve the Agenda. Wesley Thompson
seconded the motion. Cowell, aye; Geesen, aye; McNeil, aye; Reed, aye; Thompson,
aye. Motion carried.

This meeting was to give information to the BOE about what is happening and what will
be happening in the next bit of time.

SUPERINTENDENT REPORT

Mr. Buchmann gave an explanation of the Audio/Visual package that is being installed in
the gym and in the auditorium. There will be an additional camera placed in the gym and
a camera placed in the auditorium. The sound system will be placed in the gym.

FFA Complex was the next topic. He explained where we were with the permit. Next
discussion will be deciding where to tap into the water.

Track surfacing. The supplies for the track are being dropped off. As soon as the
weather holds to the correct temperature, the red surfacing will be applied to the track.
The track needs to have some leveling done to it before that surface is applied.

Gym floor was addressed when the representative from Ponder came out. The gentleman
was very nice and answered many questions. Candice Reed was present and had lots of
questions. She had walked the gym floor and put markers out showing where she had
concerns. The man stands behind his floor. We need to put more coats of sealant on the
floor and should be good to go.

Linnebur has been in the building putting in shelving and hanging bulletin boards.

Signs need to be installed telling people to not be on the track after surfacing has been put
down. In addition, we might want to put signs up saying do dogs on the playground are.

Budget Conversation was held. The budget for the current year should be good. The
governor is believing that there might be some issues that will impact the 2020-2021
budget.

Seandra Humbert described how the teaching is being handled with the distance learning.
She said we are not distance teaching, we are crisis teaching. Paper packets have been




sent home for the students who do not have internet or that were requested by parents.
Teachers are using class dojo. The school can send out information on school dojo.
Google Classroom is being utilized. Teachers can shut down a chrome book if the
student is not using the chrome book in an appropriate manner. She said there are many
programs out there that teachers and parents can utilize. She showed the board
Commonsense.com and it is programs on Wide Open School. Chrome books agreements
were handed out for every chrome book sent home.

Assignments will be returned to the school on Mondays. New assignment packets will be
sent out on Monday afternoons.

Mr. Buchmann said that he would like to start interviewing teachers in the near future. It
was agreed that someone from the FFA Advisory group would be part of the interviewing
committee for the FFA teacher.

There is a CSB/CDE meeting at 3:00 PM today.

3 seniors will not graduate. They were not going to meet the graduation requirements
before the distance learning began. This will not change that fact.

President: W /%“'h
Secretary: (__, s rlece (Rw/

Adjourned: 2:03 PM




